
 
 
 
 
 
      November 18, 2009 
 
 
 
Common Council 
City of West Allis 
 
 RE: Michelle L. Moran v. Standard Insurance Company of Wisconsin, et al. 

  Milwaukee County Case No. 08-CV-007979 
 
Dear Mayor and Alderpersons: 
 
 Michelle Moran was involved in an automobile accident on July 13th, 2005.  She was 
covered by the City’s health insurance policy and the City paid out health benefits related to the 
accident.  Therefore, the City was named in Ms. Moran’s lawsuit and the City sought to recover the 
amounts it had paid in health benefits related to the accident.  The City claimed that it was entitled 
to approximately $14,000.00 in health benefits.  The matter was mediated and the City Attorney’s 
Office agreed to $7,000.00 in settlement of the City’s claim. 
 
 This matter may now be considered closed.  Please feel free to contact me if you have any 
additional questions regarding this case. 
 
         Sincerely, 
 
 
 
         Scott E. Post 
         City Attorney 
 
 
SEP:da 
H/Scott/Corr/CC-M Moran Case-Closed 

 


